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Shillong, September 03, 2024: Shri A.K. Thapa, the General 
Secretary of the Meghalaya Poorva Sainik Seva Parishad (MPSSP), 

paid a courtesy call on the Hon'ble Governor of Meghalaya, Shri 
C.H.Vijayashankar, at the Raj Bhavan today. 

 
During the meeting, Shri Thapa apprised the Governor of the 

various initiatives and welfare activities undertaken by the 
MPSSP for the benefit of ex-servicemen and their families in the 

state. He highlighted the organization's on-going efforts to 
address issues related to the welfare, rehabilitation, and 

employment of retired defence personnel. 
 

The Governor expressed appreciation for the significant 
contributions made by the ex-servicemen community and 
assured support for initiatives aimed at enhancing their well-

being. The Governor further emphasized the importance of 
continued collaboration between the state administration and 

organizations like the MPSSP to ensure that the needs of former 
servicemen are effectively addressed. 


